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 Grade 2 have been inquiring into famous artists and 
different art forms. They have researched different artists 
and have created their own art work which they will be 
show casing at our end of unit Art Exhibition.   
 
Students also went to the beach to create their own sand 
sculptures which were inspired by the symbols of the 
UAE.  
Grade 2 are very excited to present their art work in their 
very own art exhibition at the end of this unit.  
 

In Science, students worked together to research and investigate about pollination and parts of a plant.   In Science, 
students also learned about magnets and magnetism by investigating objects around the classroom.  

 
Grade 2 students enjoyed the 20x30 Dubai Fitness Challenge by working out every 
Thursday morning with their teachers. They were also invited to LEGOLAND to join in 
on a fitness challenge and to enjoy the amusements as a treat.  

 

 News from Grade 2 



  

 

 

 

Throughout the previous 2 months, Arabic B students were very happy to recall and strengthen their 
knowledge in Arabic and demonstrate it through various indoor and outdoor activities. 
 
They sang, acted, read, wrote, spelled, presented, and painted.  Lately, they have been practicing some      
National poems and dances to celebrate the National day of the host country. 
 
Here are some photos from our activities and assemblies: 

 

News from Arabic B 



  

 

 

 

October 18th saw the beginning of the Dubai fitness 30x30 challenge, 30 minutes of exercise for 30 days. The 

PE team were so happy 

with the attitude of stu-

dents throughout the 

challenge and there were 

a number of highlights, 

mainly the volume of 

students participating in 

the morning mile each 

day. This has made such 

a positive impact on the 

students that it will now 

be happening each 

Thursday from 7.10-

7.30am on the main 

sports field and we hope to see as many students, parents and of course teachers join us for a run.  

 

The students also had the chance to participate in a number of cool activities around Dubai, including kite 

beach mini mudder. Students had a fantastic time challenging themselves getting around this obstacle 

course.  

   

30X30 Dubai Fitness Challenge at RWA 



  

 

 

 

At Raffles World Academy (RWA), we understand the importance of a healthy and safe approach towards the use of technology. 

This guide should be used to support you in regards to these topics, providing 

information that will help you in helping your child to make healthy and safe 

choices.   
 

Online Safety Tips for Parents  
 

Online safety is one of the biggest worries for parents about their child using 

technology. Below are some tips to help you navigate this tricky issue.   

 
 1) Talk about it Have an open conversation with your child about their online 

behaviour. You should try to familarise yourself with, and use, the different 
apps they engage with so that you can better understand their online 
world. Through this conversation, set expectations together with your 
child, about the behaviours you would like them to adopt online.   

 
  What you talk about will depend on the age of your child, but some sug-

gested topics to discuss are: How long should they spend online.  What 
apps do they use and which websites do they visit.  Do they talk to anyone online (and if so who). Are they on any social media 
sites?  What information they share online.  

 
 2) The online safety basics Teach your child some of the basics of online safety listed below: Protecting personal information: It is 

never a good idea for your child to share online personal information such as their full name, school (including photos that can 
clearly identify their school), their address, phone number etc. It is also important not to divulge personal details that could be 
used to answer their security questions such as the name of their first pet, or the street where they grew up.  

 
Their location: Teach them how to disable their location. Some apps share live location data, or post location data alongside       
updates. Some smartphones allow users to share their location in real-time and it is important to teach them what this means. 
They should never share their location with someone who is unknown to them. 
 
Setting strong passwords: Teach your child about the importance of setting strong passwords. This will help protect their             
information and prevent their account from being hacked. Teach them also the importance of keeping these passwords private 

(sharing only with yourself).  
 
Dealing with inappropriate content: as much as we try to 
protect our children, they may still come across inappropri-
ate content. What is important is for us to teach them 
what to do in circumstances where they see something 
they should not, or they receive an inappropriate or mean 
message online. Having a circle of ‘trusted adults’ is        
important; they should use these people for guidance in 
these circumstances.   
 
Do not believe everything you see: While it might seem 
obvious to adults, children do not always realise that      
people are not always whom they say they are online. Talk 
to your kids about speaking to people they do not know 

online and teach them  common sense when it comes to strangers online.  
 
Meeting up with online friends: Help your kids understand the dangers of meeting up with strangers (online or in real life).        
Encourage them not to meet up with any online friend without speaking to you.  

 
  

Technology at RWA 



  

 

 

 

Digital footprint: Teach your child to think about what they post online as it will last forever in the form of a digital footprint. While 
it may seem unimportant now, posts shared online could affect them later in life. Also, while we want them to know what they 
shouldn’t post, you should also talk to your child about how they can develop a ‘positive digital footprint’; sharing topics they are 
passionate about such as the environment or healthy living and posting positive and supportive replies to friends posts.   
 
 3) Try out the tech they are using  
 This can seem daunting, but it is a great way to understand the technology your child uses on a daily basis, as well as the apps 

and websites they access. You could even ask your child to show you how the app or device works as a way to start the online 
safety conversation.   

 
4) Be a good role model 
  How often do you use your mobile device at dinner? How many angry rants have you shared online? It is important to look at 

the example you are setting for your children. It is also worthwhile examining your own privacy settings, or seeing exactly what 
personal data or information is stored by online services you use.  

 
 5) Social media   
 The minimum age for popular social media websites including Facebook, Twitter, Instagram Snapchat etc. is 13 years of age. 

Some parents may choose to set their kids up on social media and manage their account for them, until they come of age.     
This can help them teach their children good online safety habits. Some tips for setting up their social media accounts, if you 
choose to do this, are: Help them set up their own account Use your email address to set up their account. Teach them about 
their account settings, privacy settings and safety settings if appropriate Set up your own account and  friend/follow them. 
Install a parent control app (see ‘Further help for parents’ section) for extra peace of mind . 

 

The connection between the IB Learner Profile and Moral Education 
 
Through the lens of the IB Learner Profile, valuable and meaningful connections are being made in our Moral Education lessons.  
As students develop their understanding of the IB Learner profile, they are able to relate examples in their own personal and      
immediate communities, whether it be connected to family, peers or local communities, to those examples discussed in our Moral 
Education lessons.  
 
Direct correlations between the Moral Education objectives and the purpose of the IB Learner Profile are obvious in the key terms 
used in both, namely: ‘internationally-minded, common humanity, create a better more peaceful world, value the wealth of      
cultures, teach students dignity and respect, and build character.’ 
 
This has created an authentic platform for discussions in class, and presentations in assemblies, on how the Learner Profile is part 

and parcel of the Moral Education objectives covered in our curriculum. 
 

 

 

Technology at RWA  Contd…. 



  

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

Music in KG1 is a lot of fun. In this yearlong unit “How 

we express ourselves”, children explored many new 

learning activities where they were able to inquire the 

connection between art and 

self-expression.  

In music class children 

learned how to communicate 

through different kinds of 

songs, finger plays, and     

action Songs, not to forget 

the echo Songs, and the 

Children’s favorite song     

tales. They learned how to use their voices to imitate 

sounds and learn songs. 

KG explored elements of music slow, fast, high, low, 

beat, pitch. 

They were exposed to play different music instruments 
and used movement to express feelings. 

 

 

Music in KG 



  

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who sent in their science selfies. It was great to 

see all of the amazing science work you have been doing at home with 

your friends and family. Science can be so much fun!  

 

If you do any more science at home, feel free to 

email your teacher with the photos and a brief de-

scription of what you are doing.   Here are some of 

our fabulous science selfies!  

 

Check out the display in the Grade 3 atrium for more 

awesome Science Selfies. 

In Grade 5, students have been trialling the use of science floor-
books, which are used to compile each classes’ scientific learning 
journey; aiming to breakdown the scientific method into more 
‘digestible’ chunks. 
 
Floor book activities are designed to challenge the students’    
thinking, giving them opportunities to share and learn from their 
classmates and allowing them to see how their thinking and                

un-
derstanding of science has changed over time. 
 
Students can access the science floor book in the 
classroom whenever they need it, making it a great 
tool for revising material already learned. (Hint, hint, 

for science fair  ) . Here are some floor book snap-
shots. 
 
In Unit 3, we aim to have all classes in Grades 1-5   

using floor-books. 

 

RWA Science Selfies 

 Science Floor Books 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 


